Liberal Studies Committee Minutes 

November 14, 2002
1st Floor Lounge Gordon Hall
3:15 PM

Members present: M. Sadler, B. Carter,  E. Mannikka,  C. Young, J. Pickering,




F. Slack, M. Dively, T. Warman, C. Zoni, M.Swinker, G. Wilson
Excused:  R.Rearick
Guests: Mr. John Grassinger;  Dr. Lorraine Wilson and Dr. Susan Wheatley

Meeting called to order at 3:15 p.m.

Minutes from November 7, 2002 meeting were approved on a Carter/Pickering motion.

Met with John Grassinger about his proposal,  LBST 499 Perspectives on the Third Reich.  The  following issues were discussed: 1) bibliography needs some updated references (more recent than 1995), additional references (Stapleton has much to offer; History Channel videos on Hitler’s Youth both males and females; Hitler in Vienna), and a broader representation from distinct disciplines identified as pertinent to the course (3-4 for each discipline); 2) suggestions for other guest speakers, especially with the content related to other minority groups; 3) suggest field trip to Smithsonian (WW I) and Holocaust Museum as a class activity; 4) pedagogy – strategies for guiding discussion if polarized views are evident in the classroom and pedagogy as it relates to how videos will be used and how the other disciplines will be integrated; 5) course objectives and course description could benefit from some revision; 6) examples for discussion of civil rights violations that are non-war time related; 7) more accurate distinction of the disciplines integrated in the course and distinguishing cinema as an area of study; 8) reference materials for the case study of Northeim; 8) some editorial revisions.  
On a Pickering/Zoni motion, the proposal LBST 499 Perspectives on the Third Reich was approved (9 in favor; 1 abstention) with the following recommendations:

Topical outline needs revised to 14 week semester with a  final exam week; proposal needs to be paginated; final paper should be no less than a 7 page minimum for reasons discussed in the meeting (evidence of synthesis; message to students about the “weight” of the assignment; senior level course with academic rigor). Student presentations (defending papers) - not clear from syllabus that enough time is allotted. Questions were posed about Mr. Grassinger’s status as faculty and questions about course evaluation feedback since Mr. Grassinger reports to the Provost and is not part of an distinct academic department. Both questions will be directed to the Provost.

Met with Dr. Lorraine Wilson and Dr. Susan Wheatley about the following proposals: MUHI 102 Survey of Music Literature (renamed from MUHI 101 Introduction to Music); MUHI 201 Music History, Research & Writing I; MUHI 202 Music History, Research & Writing II. They explained the department rationale for requesting that MUHI 202 be counted as meeting the Research Writing requirement.  Letter from the English department was not included in the packets and will be distributed at the next meeting. LSC discussion of the request will continue.

Brenda Carter asked to be on the agenda (Nov 21) to provide an update on work with the UPC subcommittee.

Materials distributed to committee members: “Project Partners with Accreditors on Assessment and Student Achievement” and “Students in the Balance.” 



Adjourned at 5:10 pm

